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Minutes of St. Ishmaels Community Council Monthly Meeting.

Meeting held on 1st June, 2015 in St. Ishmaels Memorial Hall commencing at 1900hrs.
Members Present:
·    Mr. C. Jenkins,  Mrs. M. Hawkins, Mrs. B. Harston, Mr. A. Griffiths,

   L. Thomas (Clerk).
  Apologies:  Mr. J. Everett,  Mr. M. Cheshire
Chairman of Hall Committee


Mrs. Y. Evans
The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed accordingly by Chairman.

Correspondence

1.
Zurich Municipal


(Policy Number: YLL-2720437853)  Renewal Date: 16/6/15.


Cheque for £412.92 was sent on 6/5/15.  NOTED
2.
Pembs. National Parks 

NP/15/0214

Enlargement of window opening to create door opening within west


elevation & creation of Menage for personal use.


The Old Dairy, Butterhill Grange, St. Ishmaels.


No objection was recorded.


Update on Local Development Plan Allocation and larger development


Sites in the National Park


MA733 Adjascent the school, St. Ishmaels.


Outline planning application for 27 dwellings on part of the site submitted


January 2015 to be determined April 2015.  NOTED
3.
Pembs. County Council

Remittance Advice:  £793.00 part precept payment received 15/4/15.  NOTED
4.
Peninsula Papers


Cheque for £50.00 was donated to Peninsula Papers on 6/5/15 as agreed in


March meeting.  NOTED
5.
Hywel Dda University Health Board


(a) Women & Children’s health services.


(b) Posters: How to acces the above.


(c) Meet your local health team.


(d) Lets talk health.

Posters were displayed on noticeboards outside school and opposite The Brook.


NOTED

6.
Ombudsman


Revised Guidance on Code of Conduct.  NOTED

7.
BDO LLP


Annual Accounts were presented to Council for approval after internal audit  and 
signed off by Chairman.  NOTED
8.
PALC

Annual subscription for 2015/2016.


Cheque for £27.00 sent on 2nd June 2015.  NOTED
9.
Highways

It was reported the crash barriers at Sandyhill have still not been repaired.


Clerk to contact Highways.


Bottle Bank

It was reported the bottle bank appears to be full and overflowing.  Clerk to


inform Pembs. County Council.

Other Matters

1.
PLANED/PAVS -  Pembs Community Buildings Forum


Clerk attended a Community Forum Network at Uzmaston and Boulston


Church and Community Hall on 14th May, 2015.


Uzmaston and Boulston Community Project shared their experiences of

renovating their hall.


Topics included:


Members of Letterston Community Action Group explained how they set


up their community café.


Castlemartin Community Café run by volunteers at week-ends to provide


cakes and snacks to local people and visitors to the area.


Resource Efficient Wales explained how their services can help community


buildings to become more energy efficient,


Arts Council Wales explain how the ‘Night Out Scheme’ can help communities


put on professional performances in their venues.


Funding Update – The story so far on current local, regional and national 


funding opportunities for community buildings, also an opportunity to share


funding succeses or disappointments.


Memorial Hall


A meeting was held on 21st May 2015 which was very poorly attended.

After calling many meetings and conducting a house to house survey last


year to ascertain possible uses for the Hall, the lack of interest by the community


has unfortunately resulted in the verbal resignation of Mrs. Y. Evans as 
Chairman/Secretary.  Responsibility and decision making for the Hall will

now be passed to Trustees and Community Council.


Mrs. Evans attended the community council meeting to update councillors of

the present situation.


Clerk to  apply for quotes for the repair to Hall roof leak and electrical fault.


Clerk to contact contractor with view to clear foliage behind Hall

St. Ishmaels Playing Field Association


Community Play Park Policy


There will now be a change in funding, the £500 annual allowance previously


allocated to the playpark has now ceased and been replaced by an annual fund


of £14,500 which communities can submit a bid for money, from this fund, for


the purpose of replacing and repairing their play and associated equipment.


Pembs County Council will take over the weekly and quarterly inspection


responsibilities for all community run play parks.


The Association would like to convey their thanks and appreciation to


Mr. Colin Jenkins who has carried out weekly inspection and reports in a


timely manner and also carried out repairs as they arose.

Jubilee Gardens


A wild week-end at the Jubilee Gardens was held on Sunday, 3rd May when


members of the Association planted pollinators and fruit trees.  The Association

benefited from a £500 grant of National Garden Gift Vouchers thanks to a


campaign run by Keep Wales Tidy.


The Association would also like to convey their appreciation and thanks to


Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Richards for their very kind donation of various plants


for the Jubilee Garden.


Carnival


It was agreed once again to donate £25.00 towards St. Ishmaels Carnival

Signed:





Date:


Chairperson:

The next meeting will be held Monday 6th July 2015 1900hrs
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